
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

NOVEMBER 1, 2018 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call:  Cindy Humke, Steve 
Thomassen, and Cathi Fouts present.  Absent:  Chris Norman and John Bartello.  Fouts moved and was 
seconded by Humke to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Guests:  None 

New Business: 

a. Fouts moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve the Fiscal Year 2018 Annual 
Financial Report.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Consent Agenda: 

Humke moved and was seconded by Fouts to approve all the items on the consent agenda including the 
minutes from the October 4, 2018 meeting, list of bills, and reconciliation report for October.  Motion 
carried 3-0.      

JCARL Participation Fee $21.25 

News Printing Company Publications $63.05 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $410.64 

IPERS Retirement $75.05 

City of Newton Fire Agreement $12,701.00 

Machin Lawn Works Snow Removal $2,325.00 

Alliant Energy Utilities $362.77 

Alliant Energy Utilities $22.06 

Total November Bills  $16,650.82 

  

General Fund $22,792.56 

Charges for Fee $2,619.00 

Local Option Sales Tax $938.62 



 

 

Emergency $675.91 

Road Use Fund $1,368.28 

Debt Service $6,938.68 

Total October Revenue $35,333.05 

  

General Fund $5,121.79 

Charges for Fee $0.00 

Local Option Sales Tax $0.00 

Road Use Fund $385.70 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total October Expense $5,507.49 

  

Mayor:  Mayor Edwards reported that he and Fouts will be attending the next East Central Iowa 
Coalition of Municipalities (ECIC) meeting to be held on November 8th in Newton.  He also reported that 
Mediacom has requested several locates but have not begun any work.   

Streets:  Edwards reported that he spoke with Pam Olson, Assistant to the Jasper County Engineer, and 
the City is still on their agenda for street repairs.  Thomassen provided a list of No Parking signs needed 
around the City.  The Council discussed and agreed to purchase the needed signs in the spring.   

Sewers:  No report 

Parks:  No report       

Tree Steward:  No report  

Storm Sewers:  No report 

City Clerk:  No report   

Old Business:   

a. Fouts reported that the fall newsletter has been completed and will be distributed soon. 

Thomassen moved and was seconded by Humke to adjourn the meeting at 7:21 p.m.  Motion carried 3-
0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held December 6, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor  



 

 

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


